
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL  
 
 
DATE: DECEMBER 13, 2023 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 
FROM: NATHAN HAMBURGER, CITY MANAGER 
 
BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER 

CELESTE BIRD, HUMAN RESOURCES MANAGER 
 
SUBJECT: ADOPT RESOLUTION NO. 23-2051 AMENDING THE EMPLOYEE 

HANDBOOK 
 
 
Periodically, the Employee Handbook is reviewed to ensure compliance with the most 
current labor laws, and to provide clarifications as well as revisions needed to guide the 
City’s workforce and operations. Recently, Governor Newsom signed into law Senate Bill 
616, which expands California’s existing paid sick leave law – the Healthy Workplaces, 
Healthy Families Act of 2014. Beginning on January 1, 2024, employers must increase 
the amount of sick leave for Temporary Part-Time employees from three days/24 hours 
to five days/40 hours in a 12-month period.  
 
The proposed revisions to the Employee Handbook have been reviewed and approved 
by the City Attorney’s Office.  
 
Below is the proposed amendment to the Employee Handbook. 
 
Section Personnel Rules 
 

1. Rule VI Leaves, Section 4 Sick Leave, (B) Temporary Part-Time Employees 
(5), pg. 18: Revises language increasing the amount of sick leave provided to 
employees from three days/24 hours to five days/40 hours in a 12-month period.  

 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Sick leave is included in the personnel calculations for each position during budget 
season.  Increasing the sick leave bank does not affect the personnel fund balance as 
this benefit is not paid out in the event of separation from the City.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is respectfully recommended the City Council approve Resolution No. 23-2051, 
amending Section 1 Personnel Rules contained in the Employee Handbook. 
 
Attachments: Resolution No. 23-2051 
 Exhibit A, Redlined Personnel Rules  
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